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January 25, 2007
 2:30 – 4:00 p.m., Room 1603
Present:   
David Boehm, Lettie Camp, Sharon Davidson, William Eddy, Peggy Egan, 
Elizabeth Noyes, Todd Steffan, Heidi Ulrech 
1.
Call to Order 
President Steffan called the meeting to order at 2:35 p.m.   

2.
Approval of November 30, 2006 Minutes

President Steffan asked for a motion to approve the minutes as written.    Peggy Egan requested a change in item #5.  Specifically, Janice Cantua’s name should be removed as a member of the Classified Senate Scholarship Committee.
Motion:  
To approve the minutes of November 30, 2006, with change as noted.

MSC: 
E. Noyes/H. Ulrech
Approved - unanimously

3.   Guest Speaker – President Halliday
Karen Halliday spoke about several important items.  She spoke first about the Nike Site and provided a brief historical background.  The “Nike Site” is property located by Lake Chabot, originally intended for Chabot College.  It was sold back to the park and the interest from the sale is intended to be used for permanent displays of art either in the new buildings or around the campus.  Both LPC and Chabot will get approximately $500,000 for this purpose.  It was clarified the funding can only be used for capital outlay projects. The Board of Trustees has not acted upon this and is encouraging more feedback.  It is anticipated input/feedback will be harvested in the third week of February.  The faculty senate is also having discussions and soliciting ideas.  President Halliday noted not all the funds are required to be spent now.  She went on to suggest that anyone with any ideas should get it to Todd as soon as possible, as she will be meeting with Todd and Melissa Korber, Faculty Senate President, to review the feedback received.  The theme should center on multiculturalism.  The Board of Trustees is expecting to hear detailed proposals by each college in April.  
President Halliday briefly highlighted a forthcoming issue regarding four (4) day work weeks, especially during summer months.  Karen will be speaking about this at the February 20 Board of Trustees meeting.  This brings up the issues as to what should be offered on Friday’s that can be used.  For example how much of the PE building needs to remain open for use or Financial Aid or Admissions and Records to name a few.   As part of a pilot program, individuals throughout various areas on campus will be asked to volunteer if they would rather work five (5) days a week.  Those that do volunteer may be required to temporarily relocate to a different area, so as to assist in keeping potential costs (energy) down, as it would not be cost effective to have only one or two individuals in an entire building.  Heidi Ulrech noted this will require some re-routing of the phone system.
In conclusion, President Halliday provided a brief enrollment report.  It appears enrollments are up both at LPC and statewide.  All of our growth will be funded.  The state budget looks positive.  
4.    Classified Student Scholarship
 Elizabeth Noyes provided a brief historical perspective and highlighted several of the 

 concerns the task force 
encountered last year while reviewing the submissions.  One 
 
 significant concern is the past requirements/criteria 
may have been too generic.  The 
 
 task force feels those requirements should be increased.  Proposed changes are:
· Increasing the minimum number of completed graded credit at LPC from 24 units to 36.

· Applicant must be currently enrolled in a minimum of 10 units, with a minimum 3.25 GPA.  

· Applicants must continue their academic pursuits at LPC, or transfer to a four-year institution or comparable educational institution in an effort to meet academic goals.
· Two (2) letters of recommendation, one of which must be from an LPC faculty member, written during the 2006/07 academic year must be included. 

There was a concern brought forth as to how the criteria may affect nursing students.   
After a brief discussion it was felt the language may wind up containing too many 
parameters and become exclusionary.  It was decided the current language 
pertaining to 
continuing education the following year at an educational institution would be used.  A 
motion was asked for to approve and accept the proposed changes.

 Motion:
The Classified Senate approves and accepts the proposed changes to the 



Classified Student Scholarship criteria.


MSC:
H. Ulrech/D. Boehm




Motion passed - unanimous

5.
New Recognition Program

Heidi Ulrech spoke about a new pilot program which originated as an idea at the recent Classified Senate mini-retreat.  It is similar in nature to the Sunshine Fund and is geared to recognizing students, classified, faculty, and administrators that go above and beyond.  It was requested that $100.00 be allocated for the purchase of supplies.  Lettie Camp reported she still has the $100.00 check from October for the Sunshine Fund.  She proposed using that money for the new program.  By consensus it was agreed upon.  There was an inquiry as to how the cards should be signed.  It was agreed it would state it was from the Classified Senate.  Todd requested all suggestions and anyone with names to submit should forward it to him.  It was determined the first card would be sent to Christine Acacio.  It was clarified this is a work in progress and adjustments made need to be made as necessary.
6.
President Report (Todd Steffan)

Todd reported there is scholarship funding available through the California Community Colleges Classified Senate to attend the annual Classified Leadership Institute.  Copies of the scholarship nomination form were distributed.  It was clarified this is for staff at large; it does not require that one be a Classified Senate officer.  

Copies of the Nike Site proposal were distributed.  Todd noted he will be providing ideas to Karen Halliday soon.  All ideas and suggestions for the use of this money should be 

forwarded to him.   The proposal seeks to find ways in which to spend $500,000 for capital outlay projects, specifically for Art.  For more information, contact Todd.  

Todd reported he is looking at having more guest speakers attend the meetings.  Suggestions for topics and/or speakers should be directed to Todd. 

7.
Vice President Report (Heidi Ulrech)

Heidi reported the Bookstore, Scholarship, and Graduation task forces are starting up.  An email will be sent with more information.  


No committee reports were gathered over the holiday break. 
8.
Senators Reports

Sharon Davidson (Group 1) reported that Sharon Gach, Administrative Assistant I, to Dr. Jones is out of the office for a couple of weeks.    Interviewing for the Foundation Administrative II position is underway.   A consultant has been hired to analyze the position vacated by Mindy Maxedon in the Business Office.

  
Janice Cantua (Group 2) – No report.

Elizabeth Noyes (Group 3) reported Jeff Sperry has replaced Rebecca Baraconi in the PDC.  Judy Hanson is retiring at the end of February.  Her replacement Alaine Ta has started.  Leslie Barron has been hired as a half-time library assistant.  


David Boehm (Group 4) reported an hourly computer lab position is vacant.  

9.
Activity Coordinators Report
William Eddy provided a brief report.  A Valentine’s Day social is being planned.  It will not be a fundraiser.  Appetizers and desserts were suggested as refreshment options.  It was suggested a basket be put together with appropriate holiday gifts.  All donations to the basket can be given to William or to Lettie Camp.  There was a brief discussion regarding the theme for the event.  One suggestion was “LPC is all Heart”.  
A silent auction is being considered as a future fundraising event.  William indicated this will require a great deal of coordination.  Any ideas or suggestions can be forwarded to him.

Tentative dates for the Spring Classified Flex Day are April 11th, 12th, or 10th in order of preference.  There will be meetings after the monthly Town Meeting to work on planning the event.

A BBQ is being planned for Fall.   
10.
Treasurer Report

Carmen was not present to provide a verbal report; however, she did provide a written report, which was distributed.  Expenses for November and December amounted to $200.00.  Deposits totaled $527.00.  The grand total account balance is $2,228.29.  
11.
Committee Reports

 No reports.
12.
Good of the Order

Everyone was encouraged to attend the meetings and bring others as well.   
13. Adjournment


The meeting adjourned at 4:05 p.m.
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